


ALL SAINTS AND DISTRICT VILLAGE HALL




MINUTES of the COMMITTEE MEETING held on




MONDAY 8th FEBRUARY 2016 at THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: 

Trustees   D Allen (DA) Mrs C Galvin (CG) P Peach (PP) Mrs S Spiller (SS)

Officers C Bareham (Chairman) (CB) Mrs R Holt (Booking Officer) (RH) Mrs D Jenner (Treasurer) (DJ) Mrs L Pedder (Secretary) (LP) M Shaw (Vice Chairman) (MS)

Representative Members Mrs D Bale (Parish Council) (DB) Mrs J Hart (Pantomime Society) (JH)   

Elected and Co-opted members Mrs A Bareham (AB)  M Ellis (ME)  Mrs J Verplanke (JV)
1 Apologies

Mrs B Foulkes  Mrs J Purrett
2 Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th November 2015
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 10th November 2015 were agreed and duly signed by the Chairman as being a true record.

3 Matters Arising

School mats. The school is now storing the new mats on existing trolley. DA expressed disquiet and thinks the mats look unsightly as there is insufficient room. 
Action CB will have a word with the school again.

Stage carpeting. CB asked for thanks to be recorded to ‘the team’.
Display of ASVH postcode. The notices are now displayed as legally required.
Stage curtains CB recorded his thanks to AB for her work on a paper. (BLF has already approved). CB requested a resolution that the paper be put to The Pantomime Society committee. JH commented on an inaccuracy contained in the paper, namely that the red curtains have never been hung in the hall for an entire year. CG agreed with this. It was agreed that the paper would be amended before CB emails a copy to the Pantomime Society committee for a decision. MS queried whether the decision was for the committee or the society to make. JH confirmed that the Pantomime Society constitution states that the committee would be the decision makers in this situation. RH proposed, MS seconded and all were in favour of the resolution.
Action CB will email a copy of the amended paper to Janet Verplanke and Jo Ellis (Pantomime Society Chair and secretary respectively).

Fire doors and flooring CB reported that the grant funding has been received. The work is now complete.

AMCN advert and flyers were shown to the committee following some changes made by MS in light of comments from PP. MS asked what should happen now. CB suggests MS to check printing costs from Axminster Printing after which decisions about volume can be made. There was a discussion about where the flyers would be best placed to promote the village hall.
Action MS to seek quotes.

Banking options 

Utility suppliers and readings. These two items will appear in Treasurer’s report.
Insurance liability. CB has spoken with our insurers who have recommended two additions the Rules of Hire:

1) It is recommended that hirers should have a trained first aider present whilst using the Hall. A first aid kit is located in the kitchen together with an Accident Book to include a place for recording first aid items used.

2) Hirers using the Hall for commercial or profit making purposes are required to maintain Third Party Public Liability Insurance, a copy of which is to be available to the Hall for inspection.
There was a discussion about what this means for community events where sales/profits may be made.

Action CB will clarify with insurers.

First Aid Kit. CB and MS have discussed and propose a kit purchased by CB, an example of which was circulated around the committee. MS explained that one or two additional items would be needed to supplement the basic kit, at a small cost. CB suggested a proper Accident Book should be purchased, to include somewhere to note which items from the kit have been used. CB proposed the purchase of 2 kits, one for the kitchen and one for the bar area. MS responded to CB’s request for a monthly monitor who will be responsible for checking the kit and replenishing as required.

Action MS to organise.
Christmas lunch. CB reported a very successful event with good coverage in the local media.
4 Treasurer’s Report  

We have £3390.50 in the Lloyds Bank current account. Scottish Widows account remains as before + 50p interest.
Utility providers: DJ has done some research on the internet, based on estimates, using a price comparison website. We are currently paying £121 per month for gas and electricity. MS has recently switched to Ovo Energy as recommended by Which. MS has found them to be very customer focussed, easy to deal with and they pay 3% interest on any monthly credit. DJ wondered whether they would deal with a community building. DJ’s research had thrown up some interesting questions e.g. about insulation.

DJ reported that since 1st May 2015 £7309 has been used for renovations to ASVH. There is £8427.25 in Scottish Widows account which CB feels provides a healthy contingency.

Actions CB will talk to Eon to establish when a meter reading was last taken, then look at alternative suppliers. Alternative Banking options may also be considered at some point.

5 Maintenance schedule 
CB explained how the new schedule will work, enabling a system of prioritisation, at the same time avoiding repetitive discussions at meetings. Of the current priority jobs, CB sought approval to get the drains cleaned at a cost of approximately £100.  This was agreed.MS asked about the septic tank, which CB believes is working OK and will need emptying within next 12 months.
Actions: CB will organise drain cleaning to be done. CB will rectify cupboard locks and the men’s toilet lock. D Campbell has been instructed to deal with the hand dryer in the disabled toilet.
Stage proscenium, stage front and back wall redecoration.  CB suggested that after removal of various unnecessary conduits from the back wall, paint materials would amount to approximately £100 and the work would be completed by a group of willing volunteers.
DA raised a discussion about the backcloth currently in situ. He says that Pauline Allen has requested its disposal. DA will check if it can remain until the redecoration, probably in April. CB thought paint colour suggestions could be brought to a village breakfast for discussion by some of ASVH committee.

CB feels the lighting in the bar area needs upgrading. This was agreed by the committee. DJ asked about possible changes to Hall lights e.g. uplighters. CB thinks this could be a future project at some time.
Actions DA to check re backcloth. 

CB will ask D Campbell (electrician) to remove unnecessary boxes/conduits etc. CB will ask him to quote for replacing bar lighting with LED spots. 
All agreed the new maintenance schedule format.
10 Member Reports  
RH reminded everyone about the Quiz Night on Saturday 13th February. So far, 44 tickets have been sold or reserved.

11 Any other business   
DA commented on the new school PE bench which is blocking half of the Fire Exit. 

Action. CB will add to his list of things to discuss with the school.
12 Date of next meeting:  Monday 9th May 2016 at 7pm for AGM followed by a regular committee meeting. 
The meeting closed at 20.45.
